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Adele Wylie, Monitoring Officer 
North Northamptonshire Council 

 
Proper Officer 

Thursday 30 March 2023 
 
 
This supplementary agenda has been published by Democratic Services. 
Contact: democraticservices@northnorthants.gov.uk 
 
Committee Administrator: Paul Goult 
01536 464013 
 
 
Public Participation 
 
The Council has approved procedures for you to present petitions or request to address 
meetings of the Council  
 
ITEM NARRATIVE DEADLINE 
Members of 
the Public 
Questions 

Questions may be submitted by members of the Public to meetings of 
the committee. The question must be in writing and submitted 2 clear 
working days prior to the meeting. There are no supplementary 
questions permitted, and no debate on questions or answers. A period 
of 30 minutes (Chair’s Discretion) is allocated for Public Questions. 

5:00 pm on 
Monday 27th 
March 2023 

Members of 
the Public 
Agenda 
Statements 

Members of the Public may make statements at meetings in relation to 
reports on the agenda. A request to address the committee must be 
received 2 clear working days prior to the meeting. The member of the 
Public has a maximum of 3 minutes to address the committee. A 
period of 30 minutes (Chair’s Discretion) is allocated for Public 
Statements. 

5:00 pm on 
Monday 27th 
March 2023 

Other 
Members 
Questions 

Written questions of up to 50 words maximum permitted. To be 
received at least 2 clear working days prior to the meeting. Chair’s 
discretion on supplementary question. A period of 30 minutes (Chair’s 
Discretion) is allocated for Other Shadow Members Questions. 

5:00 pm on 
Monday 27th 
March 2023 

Other 
Members 
Agenda 
Statements  

Other Shadow Members may make statements at meetings in relation 
to reports on the agenda. A request to address the committee must be 
received 2 clear working days prior to the meeting. The Shadow 
Member has a maximum of 3 minutes to address the committee. A 
period of 30 minutes (Chair’s Discretion) is allocated for Shadow 
Member Statements. 

5:00 pm on 
Monday 27th 
March 2023 

Members of 
the Public 
Petitions  

Anyone who lives, works or studies in North Northamptonshire may 
submit a petition to the Shadow Authority. Depending on the size of 
your petition it will be responded to as follows:-  
 Category  Signatory 

Threshold  
Description  

Petition which 
triggers a  
debate  

1,500 +  Any petition with 
1,500 or  
more signatures will 
trigger a  
debate at a Full 
Authority meeting  

Petition which calls 
an officer  
to account  

750 – 1,499  Any petition with 750 
– 1,499  
signatures will 
summon a  
senior officer of the 
Authority  
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to give evidence at a 
public  
Authority meeting  

Standard Petition  5 – 749  Any petition with 5 – 
749  
signatures will be 
referred to  
a senior officer of 
the  
Authority to provide 
a  
response  

  
 
These procedures are included within the Council’s Constitution. Please contact 
democraticservices@northnorthants.gov.uk for more information. 
 
Members’ Declarations of Interest 
 
Members are reminded of their duty to ensure they abide by the approved Member Code 
of Conduct whilst undertaking their role as a Councillor. Where a matter arises at a 
meeting which relates to a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest, you must declare the interest, 
not participate in any discussion or vote on the matter and must not remain in the room 
unless granted a dispensation. 
 
Where a matter arises at a meeting which relates to other Registerable Interests, you 
must declare the interest.  You may speak on the matter only if members of the public are 
also allowed to speak at the meeting but must not take part in any vote on the matter 
unless you have been granted a dispensation. 
 
Where a matter arises at a meeting which relates to your own financial interest (and is not 
a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest) or relates to a financial interest of a relative, friend or 
close associate, you must disclose the interest and not vote on the matter unless granted 
a dispensation. You may speak on the matter only if members of the public are also 
allowed to speak at the meeting. 
 
Members are reminded that they should continue to adhere to the Council’s approved 
rules and protocols during the conduct of meetings. These are contained in the Council’s 
approved Constitution. 
 
If Members have any queries as to whether a Declaration of Interest should be made 
please contact the Monitoring Officer at –  Adele.Wylie@northnorthants.gov.uk 
 
Press & Media Enquiries 
 
Any press or media enquiries should be directed through Council’s Communications Team 
to communications@northnorthants.gov.uk  
 
 
Public Access and Enquiries 
 
The public are welcome to attend the Council’s meetings in person using the Council’s 
public gallery. Public enquiries regarding the Council’s meetings can be made to 
democraticservices@northnorthants.gov.uk 
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Webcasting 
 
Meetings of the Council will be filmed by the Council for live and/or subsequent broadcast 
on the Council’s website. The whole of the meeting will be filmed, except where there are 
confidential or exempt items. A copy will be retained in accordance with the Council’s data 
retention policy. 
 
If you make a representation to the meeting, unless you have specifically asked not to 
appear on the webcast, you are taking positive action to confirm that you consent to being 
filmed. You have been made aware of the broadcast and entering the Council Chamber 
you are consenting to be filmed by North Northamptonshire Council and to the possible 
use of those images and sound recordings for webcasting. 
 
If you do not wish to have your image captured you should sit in the public gallery area 
that overlooks the Chamber. 
 
The Council is obliged by law to allow members of the public to take photographs, film, 
audio-record, blog or tweet the proceedings at public meetings. The Council will only seek 
to prevent this should it be undertaken in a disruptive or otherwise inappropriate manner. 
 
The Council intends to webcast all of its public meetings held at the Corby Cube, but if it is 
unable to do so, for the avoidance of doubt, the meeting will continue as scheduled and 
decisions and minutes made available on the Council’s website in the normal manner. 
If you have any queries regarding webcasting or the recording of meetings by the public, 
please contact democraticservices@northnorthants.gov.uk 
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COUNCILLOR QUESTIONS 
Council – 30th March 2023 
 
     
No
. 

Received from Executive 
Member 
Responsible 

Question Answer 

1 Cllr Peter 
McEwan 
16/03/23 

Cllr Graham 
Lawman 

Will the leader request from senior officers any 
work such as tree cutting, planting, roadworks, 
and lighting etc that is happening in members 
wards that ward members are informed 
beforehand? 

The range and volume of activity to keep NNC’s green 
space and infrastructure in good order, makes notifying 
Members of all activity in their Ward impractical. Where 
there are significant works taking place, we do notify 
Ward Members of proposed works, for example the 
information shared with Ward Members in January this 
year as part of the Treescape planting programme. 
Larger highway schemes, such as resurfacing, are 
communicated to all Members through regular emails 
and updates; the service will continue with this 
approach.  Information on all roadworks (whether utility 
providers or highways authority) can also be viewed at 
the national website: one.network.  The Planning 
Authority is generally not informed of the 
commencement of works undertaken by developers on 
private land as there is no legal requirement to do so 
and therefore this information is not available to share 
with ward members. 

2 Cllr Valerie 
Anslow 
20/03/21 

Cllr Scott 
Edwards 

How many families have been fined through 
the courts for their child’s persistent absence 
from school, when the child in question “can’t 
go to school, not won’t go to school,” because 
of anxiety associated with ASD? 

Where a young person has a diagnosis of anxiety, 
evidence to support this would be requested as 
provided by a medical professional.  This could then 
constitute a statutory defence in relation to the 
absence from school, and thus no legal action would 
be taken. No cases have been identified in which a 
prosecution has been pursued in under these 
circumstances.  
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It should be noted, however, that were unauthorised 
absences found to be relating to a family holiday taken 
during term time, then, irrespective of any additional 
need perceived or otherwise, action would be taken in 
line with local authority policy and associated 
legislation.  
 The Council reviews every case individually and 
considers the appropriateness of any further action it 
may choose to take.  There is clear statutory guidance 
that covers this area of work, and this forms the basis 
of the decision-making process.  There is no intention 
to prosecute where there is a genuine, evidenced and 
statutorily acceptable reason for absence.  Ultimately, 
where a prosecution is made, the courts themselves 
would review this evidence before making their 
judgement. 

3 Cllr Valerie 
Anslow 
20/03/21 

Cllr Matt Binley Wellingborough has the highest number of 
rough sleepers and homeless in temporary 
accommodation in North Northants. Night 
Shelters were closed three years ago, but the 
need is growing. When will the council work 
with the voluntary sector and faith groups to 
provide a sustainable solution to rough 
sleeping. 

The Council is working very closely with the Voluntary 
Sector and other statutory partners to reduce rough 
sleeping, to name just a couple of examples in 
Wellingborough our rough sleeper team attend weekly 
sessions at Teen Challenge and the Daylight Centre. 
There is a multi-agency Homelessness and Rough 
Sleeping Partnership in place and the partnership has 
been working in recent months to produce a North 
Northants Homelessness and Rough Sleeping 
Strategy which will be coming forward for formal 
consultation in the next few months. The Council is 
also committed to increasing the amount of 
accommodation for rough sleepers and those with 
multi-exclusion homelessness. There is an ongoing 
commitment with the Housing Network for the S&H 
property in Wellingborough until October 2023, which 
provides supported accommodation. Post this date we 
will look to re-procure it through the new Dynamic 
Purchasing Framework we are setting up for 
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Temporary Accommodation. NNC is currently 
delivering against the Government funded Rough 
Sleeper Accommodation programme to purchase 10 
one-bed contained units, of which 7 properties have 
either been acquired or are ready to complete and will 
be submitting a bid to the new Government funded 
Single Homelessness Accommodation programme in 
the coming months. As previously detailed on the 
performance indicator reports, we have seen a higher 
volume of people presenting themselves as rough 
sleepers in Wellingborough, a number of these 
individuals are people known to the council from other 
areas within NNC. This has been attributed to the high 
volume of TA provision NNC provides in the 
Wellingborough area, along with the best food 
provision across the NNC area being provided in 
Wellingborough by community and faith groups.  
 The new Strategy will enable all partners to work 
collaboratively on more preventative solutions to 
homelessness such as working more closely with 
landlords and tenants through pre-eviction panels and 
tailoring advice and support for at risk groups.   

4 Cllr Valerie 
Anslow 
20/03/21 

Cllr David 
Brackenbury 

As the planning authority for North Northants, 
when will the council take the lead and tell 
Vistry Group that felling 61 mature trees does 
not fit in with its corporate vision, and that 
alternate solutions need to be found for the 
utility work associated with Stanton Cross 
SUE. 

Irrespective of whether the felling of trees fits with the 
corporate vision of the Council, North Northamptonshire 
Council (NNC) is bound by the decisions made by its 
predecessor authorities. In this case, the developer has 
planning permission granted by the former Borough 
Council of Wellingborough (BCW) that enable them to 
lawfully develop the Stanton Cross SUE.  This 
development will result in the loss of trees as identified 
in the Environmental Statement that the developer 
submitted to BCW in support of their planning 
application. Although NNC has encouraged the 
developer to reconsider their proposals to minimise tree 
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loss, the Council does not have legitimate grounds to 
prevent the developer from implementing the 
permission granted by BCW.   

5 Cllr Lyn 
Buckingham 
21/03/23 

Cllr Matt Binley Why have many. of the housing related items, 
been dropped, from the latest Forward plan like 
the Lawrences Site and Housing pipeline? 
 

There are a number of reports that form part of the 
wider Housing Strategic Framework: Housing 
Strategy; the case for social house building; HRA 
Integration; HRA Business Plan; Housing 
Development Pipeline. The new AD for Housing will be 
working with the Executive Member and relevant 
officer teams to review where the work on this 
programme has progressed to in order to determine 
the timelines and order in which these matters will be 
brought forward to Executive.  

6 Cllr Lyn 
Buckingham 
21/03/23 

Cllr Matt Binley Many people are on the waiting list for a 
Garage, but the council also has large numbers 
of garages lying empty for one reason or 
another, when will this council review this asset 
and invest where needed to bring them back to 
a standard to let or decommission? 
 

The garages let to Council tenants are funded through 
the General Fund, not the HRA, with limited budget 
allocation. A number of units and sites are in disrepair, 
some with asbestos and other compliance-related 
issues. Those that are let or are fit to let in the Corby 
area are being maintained where resource allows and 
continue to be let. Those that are in disrepair are not 
being prioritised for repair, as dwellings currently take 
precedence, given the backlog of responsive repairs 
the service is tackling. A programme of feasibility 
studies is underway to assess the garage sites so that 
informed decisions can be made about future use of 
these sites, such as conversion to dwellings, use for 
future housing development, sale or use for other 
purposes (e.g. resident parking).  

7 Cllr Lyn 
Buckingham 
21/03/23 

Cllr Matt Binley Will the council reinstate community walkabouts 
to identify areas in our communities that need 
management and ensure that if there are 
housing management or community safety 
issues these are identified? 
 

Community walkabouts have been undertaken as part 
of the Levelling Up Scrutiny Commission and the Safer 
Streets programme. The Council is exploring options 
moving forward regards the added value of a 
establishing a programme of estate walkabouts.    
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